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To: All Licensed Hospitals Pursuant to N.J.A. C. 8:43G

From: Michael J. Kennedy, J.D. \-l:J.'f-.
Executive Director, Certificate of Need and Licensing Program

Date: September 8, 2025

Re: Updating Hospital Licenses

The Department of Health ("Department") is performing a review of hospital
licenses and has identified discrepancies that must be remedied. The Department has
determined that numerous hospitals are providing services, namely infusion services,
along with other licensable services, which are not currently reflected on the hospital
license. A hospital's license must contain all services the hospital is authorized to
provide. See, N.J.S.A. 26:2H-12(a).

The Department is requesting all hospitals licensed pursuant to N.J.A.C. 8:43G
to review the licensable services listed below and confirm that the services currently
reflected on the license match those services offered by the hospital. Hospitals must
contact their assigned analyst at the Department by October 6, 2025, to confirm that all
offered services are included on the license or advise of any necessary updates.

The following services must be reflected on a hospital's Department-issued
license:

• Infusion services
• Computed tomography (CT)
• Positron emission tomography (PET)
• Magnetic resonance imaging (MRI)

Any questions regarding this memo may be directed to Jacqueline Chadwick at
Jacqueline.Chadwick@doh.nj.gov.


